ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES MONDAY, DECEMBER 8, 2014 15TH DAY OCTOBER ADJOURNED

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on December 8, 2014 in the Courthouse at Kirksville. All Commissioners were present.

Beth Platz, Human Resource Representative for Adair County, suggested holding employee sexual harassment training every third year. This was a standard practice for many of her colleagues and would like to implement this practice in Adair County. The Commission agreed with Mrs. Platz.

Donnie Waybill, Adair County Assessor, met with the Commission regarding his budget for 2015. Discussion was held with emphasis from Mr. Waybill that he did not like the customer service that Sprocket Technologies was providing to the County as the vendor for IT issues. The GIS mapping program was also discussed. At the recommendation of Mr. Waybill, Commissioner Adams moved to purchase the Midland GIS Mapping program for the 14,074 parcels located in Adair County. Commissioner Thompson seconded the motion with all in favor.

The Commission met with Mrs. Platz to discuss the 2015 budget for Human Resources. Mrs. Platz's budget was very similar to 2014. She intends to continue with training courses to help improve employee/employer relations throughout the County.

The Commission spent the rest of the day attending to County business.

The Adair County Commission adjourned at 4:00 p.m. on December 8, 2014.

ATTEST:

County Clerk

Presiding Commissioner

Page 525